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I believe our energy needs for the near term will be most economically met with nuclear, coal, geothermal, hydroelectric , removal
of drilling restrictions, and to a lesser degree, solar and wind. The wasteful, expensive, polluting , and immoral food crop
conversion to ethanol should BE STOPPED by ceasing the payment of all subsidies. There is absolutely no truth in stating there
is an energy gain when fossil fuels are used to make ethanol. Where does the extra energy come from. Why are subsidies needed.
The DOE budget is about $28B per year. In the past 30 years DOE has not come up with a single KWH of new energy.

Now that most government officials and the educated public realize the folly of crops to ethanol myths it seems like the DOE is
creating a new diversion in solar power .

Presently there are many solar projects underway. CA Edison, for example, has reconstituted a DOE 1970 solar array experiment
which employeed 25KW Stirling motor/generators. This is a typical DOE operating scheme. It was a failure in the 1970s and it is
not practical in 2008.

I recommend ceasing all subsidies to ethanol and biodiesel from food crops. I recommend ceasing all "mandates" requiring use of
subsidised fuel. I recommend cutting the DOE budget except for limited basic research on new energy systems with their own
forces.



